[image: image1.emf]
 
STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Bolivia 28 October 2014.

Statement by Norway.

Norway welcomes the efforts by Bolivia to strengthen human rights and to reduce social inequality. We would like to congratulate Bolivia for their ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty, and recommend Bolivia to ratify the Protocol to the American Convention for Human Rights.

Norway is concerned about the new legislation allowing children as young as ten to work legally. We recommend that Bolivia adopt the ILO Minimum Age Convention so that no child under 14 years of age is engaged in an apprenticeship, and to ensure that the Children and Adolescents’ Defence Committees have adequate resources to fulfil their tasks.

Norway is concerned about the long delays in trials and legal proceedings, causing a high number of prisoners awaiting trial and final verdict, and overcrowding in Bolivian prisons. Norway recommends Bolivia to respect legislation on maximum duration of pre-trial detention, and to implement alternatives to preventive detention. 

Norway is concerned about the reported assaults on journalists in Bolivia. We therefore recommend that Bolivia ensure security and protection of all journalists and media-institutions, and that legislation comply with international standards on free speech. 
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